Operations Committee Minutes
October 8, 2012
Mankato Workforce Center

Mankato, MN

Those present:  Heather Gleason, Nancy Haag, Diane Halvorson, Jay Hancock, Mary Kolles and Karen Wagner. 
Sequestration

Jay Hancock reported that if Congress does not come to an agreement by January 2013 and sequestration occurs, Vocational Rehabilitation Services could face a $4 million cut.  Sequestration would include automatic, across-the-board cuts to all programs.  
Labor Market Analyst

Karen Wagner reported that Brent Pearson will be returning as the Labor Market Analyst for South Central on November 7th.

Staffing

Karen Wagner reported that one Disabled Veteran Outreach Program Specialist (DVOPS) will be placed on temporary 6 month assignment in the Mankato WorkForce Center to provide case management to veterans.  

Bill Meyer, Business Services Specialist (BSS), will be working out of the Mankato WorkForce Center.  The BSS position in Fairmont will be posted.  
Training Team Membership
Heather Gleason reported that there are two vacancies on the Training Team.  The positions were previously held by Job Service and MVAC staff.   

Continuous Improvement Survey Day
Heather Gleason reported that the Continuous Improvement Team has rescheduled the customer survey day for Monday, October 22nd.
Cost Allocation Plan
Diane Halvorson distributed the Cost Allocation Plans for signatures.  There was some discussion about the impact of upcoming staff changes.  
Safety Plan 
Diane Halvorson distributed and reviewed a draft of the safety plan.  Diane will make the suggested changes and bring back to the committee at the next meeting. 
Next Meeting
The next meeting of the Operations Committee is scheduled for November 19th at 1:00 p.m.

